
 

 

DEONTAY WILDER LAS VEGAS  
MEDIA WORKOUT QUOTES & PHOTOS 

  

Former Heavyweight Champion Deontay Wilder Battles  

Hard-Hitting Robert Helenius in Explosive Showdown on  

FOX Sports PBC Pay-Per-View Saturday, October 15  

at Barclays Center in Brooklyn 

  

Click HERE for Photos from  
Toby Acuna/Premier Boxing Champions 

(Photos to be uploaded shortly) 

  
Click HERE for Workout Replay Via the  

Premier Boxing Champions YouTube Page 

  
LAS VEGAS – September 22, 2022 – Former WBC Heavyweight World Champion and 
boxing superstar Deontay “The Bronze Bomber” Wilder previewed his long-awaited 
return to the ring during a media workout in Las Vegas Thursday, as he prepares to take 
on top-rated Robert “The Nordic Nightmare” Helenius in a WBC Heavyweight Title 
Eliminator on Saturday, October 15 topping a FOX Sports PBC Pay-Per-View from 
Barclays Center in Brooklyn.  
  
The pay-per-view telecast begins at 9 p.m. ET/6 p.m. PT and will see Wilder look to 
make his first step toward becoming a two-time heavyweight champion with an emphatic 
victory over the hard-hitting Helenius. Wilder’s first title reign saw him rack up an 
astounding 10 consecutive successful defenses and a staggering 91.1% knockout rate, 
combining to make him one of the biggest stars in the sport today. 
  
Tickets for the event, which is promoted by BombZquad Promotions and TGB 
Promotions, are on sale now and can be purchased 
through seatgeek.com and barclayscenter.com. Tickets are also available for purchase 
in-person at the American Express Box Office at Barclays Center.  
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Here is what Wilder and his trainer Malik Scott had to say Thursday from Las Vegas:  
  
DEONTAY WILDER 

  
On what he expects from Helenius… 

  
“I always want a good matchup. Robert (Helenius) has been on a winning streak and 
he’s here. I’ve been hearing he’s supposed to be the mandatory for (Oleksandr) Usyk 
and however that’s laid out, but I know he’s coming with his A+++ game. They always do 
when they fight me. 
  
“With Robert, I think he’s gotten even more confident because he’s been sparring with 
me for many, many years. So we kind of know each other. At this point in camp, we’re 
trying to do some things that he’s never seen before. And I’m sure he’s trying to do some 
things that I’ve never seen before. And the one thing I like about Robert is that he has a 
warrior’s heart, just like me.” 

  
On training nonstop for long lengths of time… 

  
“We’ve been doing 30 or 40 rounds nonstop. Only time I get water is during the break. 
I’ve just been doing things like that to challenge myself, doing things that have never 
been done before, or that you don’t really do in boxing. I wanted to see how my body 
adjusts to the long length of time without a break. When you can go a long time without 
taking a break, you’re in shape.” 

  
On what’s special about fighting at Barclays Center… 

  
“It’s not only just the beautiful arena that they have there, but they pack so many 
electrifying fans in there… I think Barclays Center has some of the best fans around. 
Every time I’ve been there, I’ve had an open-armed welcome, and I’m going to receive 
the same, or even greater, this time around. And I’m all smiles. I’ve been ready to come 
back to Barclays Center for some time now, and I get that opportunity… I’m coming back 
Brooklyn!” 
  
On Usyk potentially being ringside on October 15 and a possible showdown against him 
in the near future… 

  
“It’s music to my ears. I hold Usyk to be a very honorable person and a man of his word. 
So I’m looking forward to that. I’m not looking past Robert by any means. It’s good to 
know that Usyk will be in the arena. Welcome to a great show. And to all the fans, 
welcome to a great show for whoever is watching and attending, but I’m not looking past 
Robert. 
  
“For Usyk to be able to bless me with a title shot when I’ve blessed so many during my 
reign, it’s a great feeling. So we’re going to get past October 15, and then after that we 
can see what happens. I’ve got a lot of things lined up, a lot of options in the works for 
me… But when it’s dealing with a title shot you’ve got to jump on it when the opportunity 
presents itself.” 



  
On a renewed energy and doing things ‘his way’ in the second half of his career… 

  
“It feels good. Even in my first reign, a lot of it was my way. But this right here is totally 
100% Deontay Wilder’s way. I’m in a different position right now. And it just feels great to 
be in the position I’m in with no pressure. I don’t need the business anymore. When I do 
it, I do it for my own personal reasons. I’m doing it for the people and I’m doing it for 
some hardware, some titles.” 

  
MALIK SCOTT, Wilder’s Trainer 

  
On how training camp has been going overall… 

  
“We’ve put in over 500 rounds on the pads and 500 rounds just with intent shadow 
boxing. What I’m impressed with the most by Deontay, whatever it takes to make himself 
a complete fighter, he’s willing to try. He’s willing to put a gallant effort into that, and 
that’s what we’ve been doing. 
  
“There are so many different dimensions to this guy’s game. I just want the world to see 
it because I’ve been seeing it for the past few years. And what I mean by that is he’s not 
just a one-punch knockout artist. He can do so many different things in the ring and then 
set them up for the one-punch knockout. He’s a good body puncher. He has a great left 
hook. It’s just about him having tons of discipline, sticking to a gameplan, having humility 
and doing these things with importance.” 

  
On a reenergized Deontay Wilder and what motivates him now… 

  
“Deontay is fighting for himself, as well as for the inspiration that he gives so many 
people. Deontay is the real people’s champ. It’s not about money. It’s not about 
materialistic things. It’s about him being extremely motivated and inspired by so many 
people that he’s touched across the world and across the nation that he’s willing to do it 
again. And honestly, he hasn’t taken his foot off the gas in training.” 

  
On Wilder and Helenius having been sparring partners in the past… 

  
“Yes, Deontay has sparred Helenius. I was there, and I saw how well Deontay did with 
him, but Helenius is not a good spar. He doesn’t spar very well. Anybody could have an 
Okay day with him. He’s very technically sound and he knows how to protect himself, but 
he’s not a good spar. He’s a good fighter when the lights are on, when it’s time to throw 
a monkey wrench into the apple cart and to upset people, this is when he comes alive. 
And this makes him more dangerous in this fight because if anyone is going to train as 
hard as they ever trained and be more alert than they’ve ever been is when they’re 
fighting Deontay Wilder. He brings the best out of his opponents. 
  
On a possible Wilder vs. Usyk showdown in the future… 

  
“Coming from a coaching standpoint, it works perfect for me because Deontay Wilder is 
big time boxing. Robert Helenius, in my opinion, this is a big, dangerous fight. Deontay is 
 



 

going to pass this test with flying colors. After that, my opinion of his next opponent is 
that it should be Oleksandr Usyk or Anthony Joshua possibly… These are the kind of 
fights he gets up for. 
  
“I truly believe that Deontay Wilder is the only heavyweight in the world that can beat 
Oleksandr Usyk, and I have so many reasons to back that up.” 

  
#         #         # 

  
ABOUT WILDER VS. HELENIUS 

Wilder vs. Helenius will see former WBC Heavyweight World Champion and boxing 
superstar Deontay “The Bronze Bomber” Wilder take on top-rated Robert “The Nordic 
Nightmare” Helenius in a WBC Heavyweight Title Eliminator on Saturday, October 15 
topping a FOX Sports PBC Pay-Per-View from Barclays Center in Brooklyn. 
  
In the co-feature, former IBF Super Middleweight Champion Caleb “Sweethands” Plant 
faces two-time WBC Super Middleweight Champion Anthony “The Dog” Dirrell in a WBC 
Super Middleweight Title Eliminator between 168-pound rivals. 
  
The telecast will feature undefeated Cuban sensation Frank Sanchez battling Puerto 
Rican Olympian Carlos Negron in a 10-round heavyweight duel, while top bantamweight 
contenders Gary Antonio Russell and Emmanuel Rodriguez meet in a 12-round rematch 
opening the pay-per-view telecast at 9 p.m. ET/6 p.m. PT. 
  
Tickets for the event, which is promoted by BombZquad Promotions and TGB 
Promotions, are on sale now and can be purchased 
through seatgeek.com and barclayscenter.com. Tickets are also available for purchase 
in-person at the American Express Box Office at Barclays Center.  
 

For more information: 
visit www.premierboxingchampions.com, http://www.foxsports.com/presspass/homepage
and www.foxdeportes.com, follow #WilderHelenius, follow on Twitter @PremierBoxing, 
@PBConFOX, @FOXSports, @FOXDeportes, @TGBPromotions, and 
@Swanson_Comm or become a fan on Facebook 
at www.Facebook.com/PremierBoxingChampions, www.facebook.com/foxsports & www.
facebook.com/foxdeportes.  
 

CONTACTS:  
Swanson Communications: (202) 783-5500, contact@swansonpr.com  

Tim Smith, Premier Boxing Champions: timothy@haymonboxing.com  

TGB Promotions: (818) 817-8001 

Andrew Fegyveresi, FOX Sports: Andrew.Fegyveresi@FOX.com  

Vernon Cheek, FOX Sports: Vernon.Cheek@FOX.com  

Benjamin Spencer, FOX Deportes: Benjamin.Spencer@FOX.com  

Rachael Lewis, Barclays Center: (832) 265-1788 

Media Credentials: www.magnamedia.com 
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